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NEWSLETTER FOR ROSSETT ACRE – 13 June 2024 

 
Hello everyone, I hope you have been having a good week. 
 
In school this week, our Year 1 pupils have been taking their Phonics Screening Checks and our Year 4 
children have been taking their Multiplication Tables Check. I know that the children will have/will try their 
best whilst participating in these checks. Good luck to them all. 
 
On Tuesday we had our ‘Great Science Share.’ The children investigated a question and shared their 
findings with another Key Stage class. Mrs Reddish will share more information in next week’s 
newsletter. 
 

Forthcoming dates for your diary 

Friday 14 June Walk to School Day 

Tues 18 June *NEW* HGS musicians visit – Musical assembly for our children 

Sat 22 June Summer Fair 1-4pm 

Tues 25 June Year 1 Sports Day - 2.30pm-3.30pm 

Wed 26 June Year 2 Sports Day - 2.30pm-3.30pm 

Thurs 27 June EYFS Sports Day - 2.30pm-3.30pm 

Mon 1 – Wed 3 

July  

Y4 Nell Bank Residential (Drop off and pick up at usual time) 

Tues 9 July Year 1 visit to Harlow Carr 

Weds 10 July Year 3 & 4 Sports Day – 1.45pm 

Weds 10 July Transition morning and Meet the Teacher. (See below for details) Meet the Teacher is 

3.45pm – 4.15pm 

July *NEW* Rossett’s Got Talent – Details below 

Fri 12 July Year 5 & 6 Sports Day at Rossett School – 9.30am. Please indicate if you are 

attending. https://forms.office.com/e/MmdwDFLdub 

Fri 19 July  Last day of term – school finishes at 2.30pm  

 

http://www.rossettacre.n-yorks.sch.uk/
https://forms.office.com/e/MmdwDFLdub


PARENT SURVEY 
Thank you to the parents/carers who completed our Parent Survey this year. It was tremendously 
positive and we really appreciate you taking the time to complete it. We are currently analysing the 
further feedback suggestions and deciding on a plan of action to address some of these areas. We will 
get back to you later in the term with more information. 
 
QUOTE OF THE WEEK 
“If civilization is to survive, we must cultivate the science of human relationships – the ability of 

all peoples, of all kinds, to live together, in the same world at peace.” (Franklin D. Roosevelt, 

American politician who served as the 32nd president of the United States). 

PICTURE BOOK ASSEMBLY 

Yesterday, for our Picture Book Assembly, Miss Dodgson Bridge read ‘Grandad’s 

Camper’ written by Harry Woodgate. 

The book links to Pride month. 

Amazon describes the book as:  

‘Waterstones Children's Book Award Winner and British Book Awards 

Nibbies Children’s Illustrated Book of the Year 2023! Celebrate love in all its 

forms, as Grandad tells his granddaughter about the adventures he used to have 

with Gramps. 

A long time ago, Grandad and Gramps spent many happy days travelling the world together in a camper 

van. But now Gramps isn't around any more, Grandad doesn't feel much like having adventures. As she 

listens to his wonderful stories, Grandad’s granddaughter has an idea to cheer him up...’ 

If you would would like to hear the story for yourself, you can do so here: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WiXZfmh-9lU 

The music played this week was: We Are Family – Sister Sledge 

CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to the children who received a certificate in our celebration assembly: Ivy T, Robyn M-B 
(AC), Sophia H (CN/SK), Esme C (ER), Blaise T (AB), Mollie D (JW), Whole class (EM), Ewan T 
(JJ/CR), Henry C (KM), Emily G (PA/EH), Olivia L (AI/LS), Tilly D (MW), Oliver C (SK),  Maddy B (CD), 
Layla M (TM).  
 

FUN CLUB SUCCESS - CONGRATULATIONS 
In April, Fun Club received a visit from Ofsted. The report can be viewed here: 
https://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/provider/16/EY475825 
 
A huge well done to the whole Fun Club team. We have a great working relationship and we are all so 
pleased for you. It was a really positive visit and report. 
 
TOMORROW - WALK TO SCHOOL WEEK – FRIDAY 14TH JUNE 

Tomorrow is ‘Walk to School Week’ and we hope that as many of you as possible can walk, cycle or 

scooter to school. I will be on the school gate with an Ipad, so if anyone would like the opportunity of 

featuring in our newsletter/in our school social media posts, please enter the school via the Richmond 

Road side of school (or walk around from the Pannal Ash Road side of school) and let me know, and I’ll 

snap a few photos. Please help to make the roads around school safer and help to tackle climate change. 

Thank you. 

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WiXZfmh-9lU
https://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/provider/16/EY475825


RED KITE LEARNING TRUST OLYMPICS  
On Friday 7th June, our first Red Kite Learning Trust Olympics took place. Teams of Year 5 and 6 pupils 
from across our 10 Trust primary schools came together to take part in a fun event, competing in a 
number of sporting activities. 
 
The event was hosted by Harrogate Grammar School and organised by Director of Sport, Mr Tom 
Ryder, and the Harrogate Grammar School PE department. 
 
Thank you to Mr Latty who escorted the children to HGS. Well done to Theo L, Jessie P, Alina H, Dexter 
G, Louisa S and Daniel W who took part.  
 
Please follow the link to read more about the day. Red Kite Learning Trust Olympics (rklt.co.uk) 
 

 
 

 
 
  

https://www.rklt.co.uk/red-kite-learning-trust-olympics/


YEAR 2 VISIT TO HARLOW CARR 
On Wednesday 5th June, Year 2 went on a trip to Harlow Carr. The children were all fantastic and really 
did Rossett Acre proud. Children took part in a workshop called 'Who Lives in Our Garden?' where they 
were tasked to find different minibeasts throughout the gardens. They found such a variety! Afterwards, it 
was time to explore the gardens. They looked in the vegetable patches and at the garden flowers. It was 
a fantastic (but tiring!) day for Year 2, they certainly had lots of fun.  
 

  
 

 
 
 
READING AMBASSADORS - BOOK DONATION PLEA 
The Reading Ambassadors are keen to sell pre-loved books in the final term. We have already collected 
a few donations of books and thank you to the people who have donated some books in the past week 
or so. There are some lovely books which have been donated already.  If you have any children's books 
at home which are no longer being read, we would be grateful if you could bring them to school. Give 
them to your class Reading Ambassadors, or if you have lots, please leave them at the office. The 
Reading Ambassadors will sort through them to see which books they will sell and which books will be 
put straight into class libraries. Please donate any pre-loved books by Friday June 21st. Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



ROSSETT’S GOT TALENT 
It’s time to celebrate the huge amount of talent and abilities we have at Rossett Acre School. This year’s 
Rossett’s Got Talent will take place in July. Children can perform either live in school or send in a pre-
recorded video. The acts can be a celebration of any skill or ability, such as dance, singing, musical 
instrument, sport, artwork, magic, comedy…. Be creative! All participants receive 10 house points. 
Application forms will be sent out soon with all the details and dates. We look forward to seeing the 
showcase of talent we have here at school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ATTENDANCE 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Well done to those of you who always arrive on time and attend school regularly. It really is appreciated. 
  

      Attendance: 7 June 2024 – 13 June 2024 
96.51% 

 

Number of pupils late at least once this week - 5 

Remember: The gates open at 8.40pm and school starts promptly at 8.50am. 

 

 

 

Eco Committee’s Weekly Top Tip: 

Plant bee friendly plants 



 
 

 When is too sick for school?  

 

Send me to school if… 

I have runny nose and little cough but no other symptoms.  

I haven’t taken any fever reducing medicine in past 24 hours and I haven’t 

had a fever in that time.  

I haven’t vomited or had any diarrhoea for 48 hours.  

I am feeling tired and haven’t had much sleep.  

 

 

Keep me at home if… 

I have a high temperature.  

I am vomiting or have diarrhoea.  

I have pink and crusty eyes. You will need to seek advice from the 

pharmacist.  

 

Call the doctor if… 

I have a rash that does not disappear when pressed with a glass.  

I have vomited and had diarrhoea for more than 2 days.  

I have the sniffles for more than 2 days.  

I have had a high temperature for more than 2 days.  

 



    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
The PTA is thrilled to announce that Rascals Entertainment will be joining us with three mini discos 
throughout the day. This has been kindly sponsored by Tech Buyer and Harrogate Organics.  
 
We are also really excited to have some of our grown ups volunteer for our Soak the Grown Up draw - 
yes, we will be soaking some teachers and maybe some Year 6s on the day!  
 
Thank you so much for all the donations so far - keep them coming please!! We need tombola prizes, 
bric-a-brac and wine! 
 
Finally, to help you ‘Beat the queues' at the summer fair, buy your tickets and cash/prize cards in 
advance from Fiona in the playground opposite the Reception classrooms every day next week 
from 3:10pm-3:30pm. 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 



COMMUNITY 
 

  

 
 
  I hope you have a lovely weekend. Don’t forget to walk, cycle or scoot to school tomorrow. 

 
 
Corrine Penhale 
Headteacher 


